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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

Pennie Holck VP of Human Resources and Organizational Development to Retire 
 

Yolo County, CA: Yolo Federal Credit Union announced that Pennie Holck, Vice President of Human 
Resources and Organizational Development, will be retiring effective December 31, 2022.  
 
Holck joined Yolo Federal as a receptionist in 1980 and was quickly promoted to Loan Officer. “Pennie is 
a role model of professionalism and adaptability. Her commitment to excellence helped her advance her 
career from Receptionist to Loan Manager and ultimately to a member of the Executive Leadership 
team,” said Jenee Rawlings, Yolo FCU President/CEO. Before being named Vice President of Human 
Resources and Organizational Development in 2018, Holck served in various leadership roles, including 
Assistant Accounting Manager, Member Service Manager, Vice President of Financial Services, 
Administration Manager, and Director of Human Resources. 
 
“Pennie is passionate about her work and has played an important part in Yolo FCU’s evolution over the 
last four decades,” said Rawlings. During Holck’s tenure with the credit union, she has been instrumental 
in implementing several products, services, and systems, including Visa Credit Cards, Automated Loan 
Processing System, and HELOCs.  
 
Over the last 15 years, Holck has focused on the advancement of HR systems, improvement of 
recruitment and talent management, and has been the consummate champion for all Yolo Federal 
employees. “Pennie has coached and guided countless employees and has been instrumental in the 
development of our positive company culture.” 
 
Holck’s successor will be announced before her retirement date. 
 
Yolo Federal Credit Union has been serving the local communities since 1954. Membership is available 
to anyone that lives, works, worships, or attends school in Yolo County. Yolo FCU is federally insured by 
the NCUA. To learn more about Yolo Federal Credit Union, or to open your account, visit 
www.yolofcu.org, visit a local branch, or call (530) 668-2700. 
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